
BOARD OF ASSESSORS MEETING 

                                                                            September 15, 2015  

 

PRESENT:  Jeanne Cunningham, Chairman, George Slyman and Jim Coffey came in the office on 

9/8/2015 to sign paperwork. 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. at the Town Office.    

 

The Board approved: 

 

 Veterans’ tax credit for George L. Fogg,  86 Vaillancourt Drive, lot 10/VTP-6B 

 August 18, 2015 minutes 

 

 

The Board received and reviewed: 

 

 A Notice of Decision from the State of New Hampshire regarding case number 226-2015-CV0049, 

Northern New England Telephone Operations LLC, v Town of New Ipswich.   

 Correspondence via email from Attorney Serge recommending the Town retain another 

Attorney regarding the PSNH matter.  Jeanne noted that the Board will discuss the matter with 

Jim and make a decision.  

 The Board received a copy of a letter to the Town from Michael Kane, 29 Wheeler Road 

regarding property, assessment and collection.  Jim stated on 9/8/2015 that he is composing a 

letter to send to Mr. Kane. 

 

 

The meeting adjourned at 6:45. 
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